May 5, 2003 

 Dear Class of 1952 Classmate                                                              
 I am contacting you once again to alert you that Holy Cross as a Catholic College is no longer teaching the Faith and will soon become a secular institution. I know you don't want to believe it and don't want to get involved but the abuses of the Faith are moving at a rapid pace this spring with the presentation of the Vagina Monologues play in repeat performance officially sanctioned by Fr McFarland on Feb 11 and 12 and now the honoring of alumnus Chris Matthews on 23 May at graduation despite his pro abortion disavowal of Catholic Doctrine.  
 Many of you dismissed the concerns some of our classmates raised last year at reunion. We were not exaggerating. If you are still a Crusader for the Faith please review the statements in my original letter (enclosed) followed by a reading of the new book "Passionate Uncertainty, Inside the American Jesuits" by McDonough and Bianchi to create understanding of today's Jesuits.   
If you wish to help please contact the Holy Cross Cardinal Newman Society by internet www.hccns.org  to see the many documents including letters from Charlie Millard ex- trustee of the Cross and a prime contributor .  As a good Crusader striving to recapture our beloved Citadel On the Hill a tactic you might consider would be cutting off their water so that you are not a part of the problem.   
Your Classmate Bill Dowling ,   DDS

